
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A MITIGATED 
NEGATIVE DECLARATION FOR THE ALTA 

CAPITAL MAINTENANCE PROJECT
WHAT IS PLANNED:
The Department of Transportation (Caltrans) proposes to preserve and extend 
the service life of the pavement along Interstate 80 between Colfax and Alta in 
Placer County. The proposed project includes improving existing fair and poor 
condition pavement to good condition with Capital Maintenance strategies and 
restore the functionality and extend the service life of drainage systems with 
either fair and/or poor condition culverts. The project also proposes to extend 
the lane separation taper at the State Route 174 eastbound separation off-ramp 
and the eastbound truck climbing lane at the Long Ravine Bridge. Other work 
includes rehabilitating and upgrading Transportation Management System 
elements, signs, sign structures, luminaries, guardrails, and vegetation control 
to the current standard.

WHAT IS AVAILABLE:
The environment document, referred to as a Draft Initial Study Negative 
Declaration is available for review from June 11, 2024 to July 11, 2024 at 
the Colfax Public Library 10 W Church Street, Colfax, CA 95713. It is also 
available for review and copying weekdays between 8 a.m. to 4 p.m at the 
Caltrans Office of Environmental Management, 703 B Street, Marysville, CA 
95901.

The document is also available on the internet:
https://dot.ca.gov/caltrans-near-me/district-3/d3-projects/d3-i80-alta-pavement

COMMENTS 
Please submit your written comments to Caltrans District 3, Attn: M5 Branch 
Chief, 703 B Street, Marysville, CA 95901.  Comments may also be submitted 
via the website above, or via email to 03_0J410_Project_Inbox@dot.ca.gov

All comments must be received by July 11, 2024. For more information 
about this project, please contact:
 
Sean Shaw, (530) 923-3924.

Sergio Aceves, Acting District 3 Director  
California Department of Transportation 
703 B Street, Marysville, CA 95901

SPECIAL 
ACCOMMODATIONS
For individuals with sensory 
disabilities, this document 
can be made available in 
Braille, in large print, on audio 
cassette, or on computer 
disk. To obtain a copy in one 
of these alternate formats, 
please contact: Jeremy 
Linder, Public Information 
Officer, Caltrans District 3, 
703 B Street, Marysville, CA  
95901, (530) 701-5209 (voice 
phone) or 711 (TTY).

Caltrans ensures that no 
person in the state of California 
is excluded from participation in, denied the benefits of, or otherwise subjected to 
discrimination in Caltrans programs, policies, procedures, activities, and services 
on the grounds of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability.
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